
 

  

Welcome back to Spanish 

Children will be learning how to say  

the days and months in Spanish. 

 
 

Thank you to Elder class who started the assemblies for 2022, reminding us all of 

the importance of setting New Years’ Resolutions. Have you made any? 

We also heard how the New Year is celebrated in different countries.  However, in 

my assembly this week we were trying to remember the past and all of the things 

we learnt last year. Children are expected to be able to remember what they 

have learnt before and build on their knowledge and make connections.  

Please see the letter this week about the opportunity for Guitar and Ukulele 

lessons.  Stay safe and warm this cold weekend.  

Miss Kondo 

 



 

 



 

This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays this year. 

 

The Importance of routines: 

When there is or has been lots of change, especially when things are uncertain, 

children, like adults respond in different ways. You might see that your child is 

slower to get ready in the morning or battles with you over doing their reading or 

Homework. You may have a child who is finding it difficult to sleep or becoming 

fussier over what foods they want to eat. It is natural that the children may want 

or need more choices so that they feel a little more ‘in control.’ 

How can parents help? 

Creating structure and routines are the most important and effective way of 

helping a child to feel safe. Knowing what is happening next, is reassuring and 

settling for them. During the holidays, it is easy to come out of routine, staying up 

later than usual and waking up later. 

As we move into a new year, let’s think about what our children need. Thinking 

about our children’s physical needs can help us to create a routine for them. Our 

children need; food, water shelter, warmth and two key things, fresh air and a 

good night’s sleep.  

Set up a daily routine for your child, think about what time you want them to eat 

so that it fits in with dinnertime and bath times. Take time out during the day to 

take a walk, not only will this provide your child with the fresh air they need, but 

getting their bodies moving will help them with their attention and concentration. 

This will also tire them out and help them to sleep better.  

Make sure to add in time for children to play, remember our children release stress 

and big feelings through their play.  

 

 

 



 

School Dinner Menu 

For more details see here: https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/parents/schooollunches 

All information about the school dinners is on our website. Thank you to parents/carers and children 

who are completing the survey. 

 

 

 

House points for this week 

  

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/parents/schooollunches


 

Policy Focus – Safeguarding – FGM 
For more information see here:  

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/safeguardingandwellbeing/fgm 

 

 
 
If you would like to know more about FGM please have a look at the World Health Organisation website.  
https://www.who.int/en/news-room/fact-sheets/detail/female-genital-mutilation 
Did you know? In Ealing there is a higher potential risk due to the ethnic diversity of these areas. 
According to estimates by City University, in England there are 137,000 girls and women living with 
FGM, and 144,000 girls at risk of it. 

It is often assumed that FGM is only prevalent in Africa but there are many other countries that also 
practice FGM. The Home Office has identified women from a number of east African communities 
– including Somalia, Kenya and Ethiopia – as well as Nigeria, the Middle East and Indonesia, and 
areas of Eastern Europe and South America as being most at risk. 

It is believed that one reason that FGM is still practiced in the UK is that people do not know that it 
is illegal in this country. In fact it has been illegal since 1985 and if a child is suspected to be at risk, 
the authorities can remove them from the situation. Those that undergo FGM tend to be of primary 
school age. 

https://www.who.int/en/news-room/fact-sheets/detail/female-genital-mutilation


 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 



W/c 4th January    

Nursery Acorn Larin Charlotte Yazn 

Rec Banyan Selina Illyahna Mayu 

Rec Fir Hajar Taima Adam H  

Rec Olive Khajiria Victoria Noor 

Y1 Ash tbc tbc tbc 

Y1 Guava Jahnaye Shamfa Layah 

Y1 Katsura Takuto Sara Safira 

Y2 Chestnut Aminetou Miko Isabella 

Y2 Damson Ali K Mila Daniel 

Y2 Juniper Izzy Adam Rumaysah 

Y3 Holly Rio tbc tbc 

Y3 Ivy Wassim Jan Aya 

Y3 Rowan Imani Eliza Meshal 

Y4 Mulberry Sena  Saynab Misaki 

Y4 Pine Aliza Shadiro Rayan 

Y4 Sycamore Amelia Uzayr Asiya 

Y5 Elder Vas Max Fayyad 

Y5 Quince Yuito Yasmin Passa 

Y5 Willow Yassin Kazuki Kengo 

Y6 Lime Aya Alisha Ily 

Y6 Tamarind Taishi Hadi Omar 

Y6 Zaytouna Jacob Elliot George 

Woodlands Jessie   Adam Mira Oliver 

 

 



 

CLASS ASSEMBLIES 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HALF TERM  

HOLIDAY  IS  

Monday 14th February 

to Friday 18th February 

 

 

 

 

 

DDo not send your 

child to school with 

COVID-19 symptoms – 

please test them first. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please wear 

your mask at 

drop off and pick 

up or let us 

know if you are 

exempt. 



 

 

  



 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 


